
 
 
 
 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 

________________________________________________________________________ 

FROM THE BOT  
The following policies are currently up for review.  If you would like to view any of these policies, we invite you 

to come into the school where they are available at thŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ t! ƻŦŦƛŎŜΦ !ƭǘŜǊƴŀǘƛǾŜƭȅΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ 

copy emailed, please send an email to humphriesj@rotorualakes.school.nz 

Health & Safety 
Visitor Safety 
Protected Disclosures 
Finance Policy 
Refunds to International Fee Paying Students 
Property Management 
Foreign Fee Paying Students in Compliance with the MOE Code of Practice 
 
 

To All Seniors ð  

Best of luck for your NCEA Exams over the next few 

weeks . Study hard!!!!  

 
Yours sincerely  

 
 

Principal 

  

CHALKBOARD  
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_________________________________________________________________________ 

EXTERNAL EXAMS  

 We remind all senior students to keep up with their NCEA external revision. 
 NCEA exams will commence for our students on 7 November 2018. 

 Students will be handed their entry slips for external exams shortly. SLIPS MUST BE 

BROUGHT TO EACH AND EVERY EXAM.  

Reminders for exams  

 Students need to arrive early, be in full school uniform, including being clean shaven. 
 If there are any issues, parents / caregivers / students should contact Ms J Sturme as soon as they arise. 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

MATHS DEPARTMENT  

The Maths Department are running Tutorials to prepare students for 

the upcoming External exams on the dates shown below. Students 

need to attend in correct school uniform and sign in AND out at 

the Duty Deans Office each time. 

 There will be a timetable in the Duty Deans Office showing the rooms the tutorials will be in. 

 Nov 9  Friday Periods 1 & 2 Year 13 Stats Scholarship only 

 Nov 9  Friday Periods 4 & 5 Year 12 (both MSC and MAT classes) 

 Nov 12 Monday Periods 1 & 2 Years 12 (both MSC and MAT classes) & 13 Stats 

 Nov 13 Tuesday Periods 1 & 2 Year 12 (both MSC and MAT classes) 

 Nov 15 Thursday Periods 4 & 5 Year 11 

 Nov 16 Friday Periods 1 & 2 Years 11 (11MSC only) & 13 Stats 

 Nov 19 Monday Periods 1 & 2 Year 11 (11MSC only) 

 Nov 21 Wednesday Periods 4 & 5 Year 13 Stats 

 

 

TERM 4  KEY DATES 2018  

SENIOR PRIZEGIVING  6 NOVEMBER  (please note change of date)  

NCEA & NZ SCHOLARSHIP EXAMS 7 NOVEMBER ς 30 NOVEMBER 

JUNIOR EXAMS WED 14  & FRI 16 NOVEMBER 

TOP TOWN 30 NOVEMBER 

ELECTIVES 3 ς 5 DECEMBER 

LEAVERS DINNER 6  DECEMBER 

JUNIOR PRIZEGIVING 7 DECEMBER 

NEWS & EVENTS  

http://www.rotorualakes.school.nz/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=64&Itemid=49


 
 
 
 

 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

MATHS HOMEWORK CENTRE  

Each Wednesday from 3.30 ð 4.15 pm in A11  

All Welcome  

Please bring some questions, a snack and a smile 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
_________________________________________________________________________ 

SHORT STAY INTERNATIONAL STUDENT S 

We have 4 international students arriving February to April 2019.  If you are interested in a short stay international 
student homestay please contact Eva Hingston, 345 6124 ext 258 or hingstonev@rotorualakes.school.nz. 
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_________________________________________________________________________ 

HELP DONATE TO FIJIAN VILLAGERS  

As many already know, the Lakes High U15 netball team will be travelling to Fiji in 

December to compete at the Fiji International Netball tournament.  Along with playing 

in this 4 day tournament, we are also sponsoring a local Fijian team to attend this 

tournament.  We will meet the team we sponsor and hangout with them over the 4 days 

of the tournament.  This will be a very cool experience. 

Although Fiji is a destination for many international tourists and sports teams, very rarely 

do they go past the resorts, beautiful beaches and tourist visiting spots.    35% of Fijians live below the national 

poverty line which means that they are not able to afford basic necessities like food, clothing and adequate 

shelter.  Many live barely above it.  During our trip we will be visiting a local village and will spend time with 

the local villagers.  So when we do visit, we will be seeing conditions that we are not used to. 

During this visit, we would like to take gifts to give to the villagers.  We would like to take stationery for the 

school kids, along with 2nd hand clothes and toiletries to be shared amongst the families.  We would like to 

offer our school community the opportunity to help donate to this cause.  If you or your family have any 

unused clothes, or outgrown them, and would like to donate them to a Fijian family - please drop them off at 

the school.  There will be a box in the main reception where they can be left.  Also, if you would like to buy in 

your next shop at the supermarket, an extra a bar of soap, a deodorant, toothpaste, a toothbrush or another 

toiletry item and donate that would be awesome too. 

Every little bit helps and a big thank you in advance to those who will donate an item or two to this fantastic 

ŎŀǳǎŜΦ  ²Ŝ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǎƳƛƭŜǎ ƻƴ the faces of these families when they receive these donations, and 

we will make sure we take heaps of photos to share with you.   

Thanks 

Kimiora Insley  

_________________________________________________________________________ 

YEAR 13 LEAVERS DINNER  

The Annual RLHS Year 13 Leavers Dinner will be held this year at the Rydges Hotel, Fenton Street on Thursday 6 

December 2018.  Parents and family are invited to attend.  The evening will begin with drinks and a buffet meal, 

followed by a celebration of the achievements of all Year 13 students. 

 This is a semi-formal occasion.  A very tidy standard of dress is required (e.g. no jeans, t-shirts, jandals etc) 
and appropriate behavior is expected ς no whistling, calling out etc. 

 Students attending are under our normal school rules including no smoking and no alcohol.  The only 
concession to these rules is those students who are with their parents or caregivers. They may have 
alcohol with their meal if purchased by their parents and are of legal age.  No intoxicated persons will be 
admitted to the function. 

 The school regards this dinner as a family celebration. Students must be accompanied by their 
parents/caregivers and are unable to purchase individual tickets for themselves.  It is possible for students 
to be accompanied by another Lakes High studentΩǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘκŎŀǊŜƎƛǾŜǊ ōǳǘ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǎƻǳƎƘǘ ŀƴŘ 

approved before such a ticket can be bought.  See Ms Howard. 
 Names of all persons attending must be listed on the return section of this form.  Current students of RLHS 

who are not Year 13 may not attend. 
 Doors open 7 pm, seated for dinner 7.30 pm. 

 Tickets are on sale from the school at student reception at a cost of $55 per person and must be shown 
at the door upon entry.  Tickets cannot be charged to student accounts.  Tickets must be purchased before 

27 November 2018. 
 For any other questions please contact Ms Howard howardh@rotorualakes.school.nz 

mailto:howardh@rotorualakes.school.nz


 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

George Harvey, our Year 9 student is competing in the North 

Island Downhill Mountain Bike Series. He is racing in the 

under 15 category over 5 locations.  George has had great 

success so far as he 

was placed 3rd at 

both Rotorua (end 

of September) and 

Wellington (last 

weekend).   

 

We wish George all the very best! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Currently recruiting for a role that would suit someone who is really keen on 

getting into Engineering/M anufacturing .  It is an entry level 

role, but someone with potential to go on further and perhaps look at an 

apprenticeship at a later date.  It is a full-time position (40 hours per week), so a 

really great opportunity. Please note, there is a full recruitment process, including 

submission of application and CV, interviews and background checking.  Contact:- 

 

 

 

HUMAN RESOURCES | RECRUITMENT | 
CAREER COUNSELLING 

 

 

 

 

 

GATEWAY / CAREERS  

SPORT  

http://www.rotorualakes.school.nz/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=64&Itemid=49
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SCHOOL NOTICE BOARD  
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________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
GET READY FOR SUMMER AND SWIM WITH  

SWIM ROTORUA  

Swim Rotorua Swimming Club provides professional coaching 
for students who have already learnt to swim right through to 
swimmers competing at national and international events. We 
have squads for 8 year olds to adults, a flexible timetable, and 
can improve swimming skills for safety, competitions, 
triathlons, underwater hockey and waterpolo. For further 

information, check out our website or contact Tara Watt 

at 022 332 6922 . Get ready for the summer and join 

now, and see your student make lots of progress, 
improve their skills and fitness, and have plenty of fun  

Claire Baylis 
Making the Difference Water Safety 
Programme 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Phone: 07-345 6124  Email: office@rotorualakes.school.nz  Website:   

 www.rotorualakes.school.nz 

 

 

 

CONTACT  US  we are here to help  
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